
Minutes	of	the	Meeting	of	the	Permanent	Judicial	Commission	

November	15,	2016

The meeting of the PJC was called to order following the Presbytery meeting by Linda 
Long, stated Clerk, on November 15, 2016. Present were Reverend Nancy Becker, 
Monica Conrad, Kenneth Lukenbill, Reverend John Everett, Reverend Ruby Kleymann, 
James Yakel, and Kathryn O’Neall. Introductions were made, as this was the initial 
gathering of this group for this season. Discussion of the meaning of, and the need for 
Ecclesiastical Discipline followed.  

Officers were nominated and approved as follows: 

Moderator: Reverend Steve Mullins 
Clerk: Kathryn O’Neall 

Links to informative and valuable resource materials were shared, and the upcoming PJC 
training was discussed. The training will be held in Indianapolis on January 20 and 21. 

The meeting was closed with prayer. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathryn O’Neall 

Presbytery of Wabash Valley       A.17


